
Tabitha Ervin was named Chief Operating Officer 
for the YMCA of Greater Fort Wayne in January of 
2023. She first joined the YMCA of Greater Fort 
Wayne in 2007 when she was hired as a Program 
Director for the Old Fort and Southeast YMCA 
branches. 

Since then, she has served and been promoted to 
director level positions at the Jorgensen Family 
YMCA, Renaissance Pointe YMCA and the Jackson 
R. Lehman Family YMCA. She was elevated to 
District Executive Director in 2021 and added 
Healthy Living Programs and the Caylor Nickel 
Foundation Family YMCA to her areas of responsibility. 

Tabitha’s impact and her heart to help others has been felt both locally and 
nationally through her involvement with the Y-USA Multicultural Leadership 
Department, board service with various organizations including Vincent 
Village and the NIIC. Additionally, she has volunteered with Fort Wayne 
United, United Front, and in 2020 Tabitha was appointed as a Metro 
Human Relations Commissioner by the Mayor.


